Permanent Mission of Montenegro to the United Nations and other international organizations
UPR 42nd   Session - Review of Sri Lanka
Statement by Montenegro

Geneva, 1 February 2023

Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Sri Lanka (and its commitment to the UPR process.(
Montenegro is mindful of the unprecedented challenges and hardships faced by Sri Lanka during the reviewed period and the actions taken to address them.

We positively note the adoption of certain legislative, institutional and policy measures, including the establishment of the Office on Missing Persons (OMP) and the Office of Reparations (OR) as important initial steps in a domestically driven process of accountability and reconciliation. 
Having said that, we also acknowledge the findings of the UN human rights mechanisms that more comprehensive and substantive reforms are needed for Sri Lanka to comply with its international obligations and international standards.
Montenegro recommends to Sri Lanka:
1. To ensure the effective and independent operations of the Office on Missing Persons and the Office on Reparations, paying due regard to the demands and needs of those affected.
2. To ensure  an effective transitional justice process to hold perpetrators of gross human rights violations and abuses accountable, and to uphold victim’s rights to truth, justice and reparations;
We wish Sri Lanka a successful UPR cycle.

I thank you.
